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    Guild Meeting:   
2nd Monday of the month  
(Sept—June) 6:30 pm 

Incarnation Lutheran Church  
16889 Espola Rd 
Poway CA 92064 

Meetings 

September   
at a Glance: 

Please join us as we welcome Patricia Belyea, 
founder of Okan Arts via Zoom.  (This meeting is not 
available to individual computers and can only be seen 
via Zoom during our meeting at Incarnation Lutheran 
Church.)   

As part of a Mother/Daughter duo, Patricia Belyea 
and Victoria Stone are the co-owners of Okan Arts, 
a Seattle based company. Mesmerized by the beauty 
of Japanese textiles, they are makers of creative 
quilts, teachers, and speakers.  Their West Coast 
business imports vintage textiles from Japan, runs 
quilting workshops, leads tours to Japan, and offers 
quilts made by Patricia in its online gallery.  

Patricia’s presentation will take us to Japan for a flashback of the Tokyo Quilt Festival, on 
a tour of the 2022 Yokohama Quilt Show, and then a visit to a traditional chusen-dyeing 
workshop. 

Patricia’s presentation will include a show of her own 
quilts, all made with vintage Japanese cottons, and 
she will speak with us about how these special fabrics 
have inspired her. 

Patricia Belyea                        Victoria Stone  
206-571-7668                           206-795-1010  
Okanogan Highlands WA      Long Beach CA  
patricia@okanarts.com          victoria@okanarts.com  

shop@okanarts.com  

 

September 1, 2023 
10:00 a.m. 

Philanthropy 
Quilter’s Paradise 

 
September 5, 2023 

10:00 a.m. 
Quilty Pleasures 

Creative Coop—Ramona 
 

September 5, 2023 
6:30 p.m. 

Board Meeting 
 

September 11, 2023 
4:30 p.m. 

Dinner With The Speaker 
Miguel’s in 4S Ranch 

 
September 11, 2023 

6:30 p.m. 
Guild Meeting 

 

September 16, 2023 
10:00 a.m. 

 Philanthropy 
Quilter’s Paradise 

 
September 20, 2023 

11:00 a.m. 
 Sew Hungry 
Broken Yolk 



 

 

Page 2 

2023/2024 Board 

President                                                  Laura Martin  

Vice-President                             Karla Seyb-Stockton                                        

Secretary                                            Sophia Browning 

Treasurer                                                Judy Simeroth 

1st VP for Programs                           Karen Schwartz                             

2nd VP for Programs                 Karla Seyb-Stockton     

Membership                          Loretta Stuart-Edgerton 

                                                                  Candy Mittag 

Banner       Cheryl Neuharth 

Facebook          Gloria Mauno 

Fat Quarter Exchange   Sophia Browning 

Friendship Boutique            Pat Howell Schmidt 

Friendship Shop (Loot Locker)       Yvonne Gagne 

July 4th Quilt Show         Becky Reding 

Just Get it Done                Sue Busch 

Library           Nancy Kuelbs 

Newsletter       Colleen McCune 

Opportunity of the Month      Hope Campbell 

Opportunity Quilt 23-24                      Robyn Padgett 

Opportunity Quilt 24-25                 Marianne Tucker      

Outreach        Cathy Scarpelli 

Philanthropy               Sue Mezera 

Philanthropy Delivery           Ruth O’Neal                                                                                                               
           Candy Mittag          

Photos              Pat Howell Schmidt 

Quilty Pleasures                   Gloria Mauno 

Refreshments     Tina Broadaway 

Retreats                                  Colleen McCune                                                                   
         Ninette Turner                                                           
     Marianne Tucker                                                             
      Crystal Simpson 

Sharing      Cheryl Neuharth 

Swaps          Nancy Kuelbs 

Website             Shelly Gragg 

Welcome Committee              Jan Krentz
                       Eleanor Myrus 
                         Carol Geisling 

Table of Contents 

AccuQuilt Go Cutter  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   8 

Addresses for Guild Functions At a Glance  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  12 

Birthdays . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   7 

Fat Quarter Exchange . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   9 

Friendship Shop . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   4 

July 4th Quilt Show  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  11 

July 4th Quilt Show Pictures   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 13 

Just Get It Done  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   4 

Just Get It Done Inventory Sheet   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   5 

Library . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   4 

Membership . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  8 

Month at a Glance  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10 

Opportunity of the Month  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  6 

Philanthropy  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6 

President’s Message  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3 

Programs & Workshops . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .11 

“Quilty” Pleasures . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  6 

Retreats . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  4 

Sew Hungry. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   7 

Slash Your Scraps! (Jan Krentz)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ,  7      

Swaps . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    9 

Treasurer’s Report. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .11 

Update to Facebook/Online Policy . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  8 

2023/2024 Committee Chairs 

Check Out The Newsletter and See All of  
Your Opportunities to Participate. 

Not only is the Guild a time when we gather the second Tuesday of 
every month, it is a community of people that share a common 
interest in Quilting!  

Friendship Quilt Guild offers multiple opportunities throughout the 
month to meet up with friends from the guild.  Take a moment to 
look at the “Month at a Glance” on page 10 of the newsletter and 
you will see that we are gathering many times throughout the 
month, sharing meals, working on philanthropy, gathering in small 
groups, and attending retreats and workshops.   

We have also included on page 12 an easy reference guide to locate 
addresses where guild gatherings are held throughout the year. 

We hope to see you soon! 
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Laura Martin—President 

I hope you all had a wonderful summer filled with travel, friends, family, relaxation, and sewing.  I know that I had big plans 
this summer to catch up on many UFO’s, but unfortunately that did not happen.  We have a new monthly all-day sit and 
sew called “Quilty” Pleasures to help you with your UFO’s. We will also be having a monthly fat quarter exchange at our 
guild meetings and some different kinds of SWAPS, like our highly successful mug rug swap last year.  This year we will 
continue our Sew Hungry (going out to lunch) on the third Wednesday of each month at 11:00 am at The Broken Yolk in 
Carmel Mountain Ranch.  Please look for information on these new guild activities in our newsletter.  I hope you will join us 
in having fun with these. I would like to introduce two new board members: Judy Simeroth (Treasurer); and Sophia 
Browning (Secretary and Fat Quarter Exchange). Both of these ladies are new to our guild and jumped right in to help. A lot 
of board members switched positions for this coming year. Look at our board roster to see who has moved. If you have any 
interest in helping on the board, please see me.  It is a great way to get to know people in your guild.  

I am excited about this year’s Programs. I think Karen did a fantastic job. I want to also thank all of the many members 
who have helped with organizing and moving our philanthropy and guild items to a new storage location. 

I can’t wait to see everyone at our meeting! And I hope that you take advantage of the many activities we are offering this 
year! 

In Quilting and In Fun, 

Laura 
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Just Get it Done! 

Susan Busch— Just Get it Done Chairperson 

Welcome back to Friendship Guild 2023-2024! 

Do you have fabric, patterns and projects lurking around 
your sewing room? You just want to get them done. Then I 
have the program for you!  The program has two parts: the 
first month is taking inventory; and the following months are 
working on your projects that your heart says “Just Get it 
Done!”   

On the following page is an inventory sheet you can use to 
list all of the projects lurking in corners, closets and under 
beds.  At October‘s meeting, come to my table and submit 
your list and you will be given a ticket for the drawing. We 
will have a prize for someone in October just for completing 
their inventory.  

Next, you will complete your “Just Get It Done” form with 
your five projects listed and the month you plan to have it 
done. Done means completely done with binding and dated 
label.  You can submit a photo to me via my cell phone, but I 
hope you bring it in for sharing.  Be LOUD AND PROUD!   
Submit the form to me in October or November with your 
$10.00 (for prizes in June). Bring your first completed project 
to the November meeting.      

There will be five projects:  four quilt projects and one 
philanthropy project.  Each time you turn in a project on 
time you will get two tickets entered into the drawing bucket. 
If you turn in a project after the due date, you will receive 
only one ticket for the drawing. For those that get all of their 
projects done on time the entire year, you will be entered in a 
special second drawing. The May meeting is the last meeting 
to turn in your completed projects.  Your five completed 
projects are due at the November, February, March, and 
May meetings. They can be turned in at earlier meetings if 
you like. Philanthropy can be turned in at any time, it just 
needs to be done by the May meeting. 

I am looking forward to a fun year and seeing all of your 
projects completed!  Start your inventory and you will be as 
amazed as I was when you look at your list.   

~  Susan Busch    858 472 1820 (cell phone)   

Library 

Yvonne Gagne—Friendship Shop Chairperson 

The long lazy days of summer are gone and it is time for some 

long and enjoyable sewing time.  Come check out the 

Friendship Shop where you can find some new fabric, a seam 

ripper (for a friend), and many other treasures.  We will also 

be offering a small selection of beautiful handmade items from 

the exclusive Friendship Boutique.  

See you at the meeting! 

Nancy Kuelbs—Library Chairperson 

Welcome back to the new year of Friendship Quilters’ 
programs and workshops. I hope everyone has had an 
enjoyable summer that included creative opportunities.  

If anyone has a Guild book or two at home, please bring it by 
the Library table at the September meeting and I will put it 
back into circulation. If you would like to renew the book (or 
books), just let me know and we can update the records.  If 
you want to check on the books that you have checked out, 
just drop by the Library table and I can look it up, or you 
can email me at 5kuelbs5@gmail.com. I will bring our newest 
book additions to the meeting for everyone to browse 
through.  

Meet you at the Library table! 
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Retreats 

Colleen McCune—Quilt Retreat Chairperson 

Our Fall Quilt Retreat is quickly approaching and will be 
held on October  13-15 at Vina de Lestonnac in the Temecula 
wine country.  We currently have one single-room and one 
double-room available.  The cost is $362 for a double-room 
and $512 for a single   For those attending, payment in full is 
due by September 15, 2023. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION RE VACCINATIONS: 

There is no longer a vaccination requirement to attend a 
retreat at Vina de Lestonnac.  However, if for any reason you 
are experiencing cold or flu symptoms, you are asked not to 
attend.  To date, the retreat center has been very cooperative 
with allowing us to refund your money, however, this is not 
guaranteed.  

Everyone's adherence to this policy is necessary because 
many of our members are caring for elderly parents, are 
immune-compromised, or a few have been battling cancer 
and going through treatment.  We ask that everyone abide by 
this “wellness” policy as a courtesy to our fellow retreaters 
and the elderly nuns living at Vina de Lestonnac.  

Please contact me if you have any questions.  Thank you. 

Colleen McCune (colleen.sandiego@gmail.com)                       

Friendship Shop 
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“Quilty” Pleasures 
Meets the First Tuesday of each month at the Creative Coop  
in Ramona. 

Gloria Mauno—Quilty Pleasures Chairperson 

If you haven’t yet come to the Quilty Pleasures sewing 
group happening in Ramona at the Creative Coop, you are 
missing out on a great day of sewing, visiting, and 
sharing.  It takes place the first Tuesday of each month, 
from 10:00 to 3:00, for a cost of $15.00.  We have had two 
sessions so far, in July and August, and both times have 
been fun and enjoyable. You’ll have your own five-foot 
table, plus there are ironing stations, and a cutting station.   

This is a relaxing way to work on your projects with no 
interruptions. There will be a sign-up sheet at the September 
meeting for the October session.  If you would like to join us 
on September 5th, you can contact me, Gloria Mauno.  Also, 
it is ok to just show up on that first September Tuesday.  

Philanthropy 
Meets the First Friday, Third Saturday of Each Month  
at Quilter’s Paradise in Escondido 

Opportunity of the Month 

Hope Campbell—Opportunity of the Month Chairperson 

Opportunity of the Month is your opportunity to win a 
basket of fabric and other quilting supplies.  The ticket price 
is $1 for 1 ticket and $5 for 6 tickets. Come check out the 
baskets and purchase your tickets. The drawing is made at 
the end of our meeting. You must be present to win.  

Sue Mezera—Philanthropy Chairperson 

What is Philanthropy? 

Philanthropy is an idea, event, or action that is done to 
better humanity and usually involves some sacrifice as 
opposed to being done for a profit motive.  

Friendship Quilters’ members have provided quilts, 
placemats, and other items to the people of San Diego.  The 
places we have donated to include: Elizabeth Hospice, 
Project Linus, Meals on Wheels, Quilts Beyond Borders, 
Belmont Village, Candence Gardens, and the Autism 
Center. 

To aid this effort, we are providing Sit and Sews on the 
First Friday of the Month and Third Saturday of the Month 
from 10:00 to 3:00 at: 

  Quilters Paradise 
  304 Enterprise St. 
  Escondido, CA 92029 
 

September 1st  and 16th 10:00 to 3:00 
 

I will let everyone know where the remaining Sit and Sews 
will occur once we have a new location. We are looking to 
downsize Quilters Paradise. 

 

Over the summer months we have created 52 quilt kit tops 
that can be checked out at our first meeting in September. 
 

 
 

Thank you to all who participate and I am looking forward 
to working with you in the new quilting year, 
 

Sue Mezera 

Philanthropy Chair 
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Submitted by Jan Krentz 

 

Terry 
Rowland’s 
YouTube 
Video 

 

 

 

Jan’s scrap 
blocks in 
process 

 

 

 

 

This summer I stumbled across Canadian quilter and teacher 
Terry Rowland online and want to introduce her tips to you! 
Terry has been sewing a scrap-busting series of easy little 
blocks and invites quilters world-wide to use her simple 
techniques to create your own scrap blocks and projects. 

How can you play along?  Watch Terry’s great YouTube 
demonstrations on her “T Row Studios” channel. Give her 
videos a “thumbs up” and follow her channel for more 
creative quilting videos. 

1. https://youtu.be/2UQE5SlOLqg                                           

Color Wash Quilt Scrap Challenge—How to 

2. https://youtu.be/ozxEs1B_Ih0                                            

Color Wash Quilt Scrap Challenge—Block Layout 

3. https://youtu.be/4R9hAE7zXss                                          
Color Wash Quilt Scrap Challenge—Assembly 

Next, you can join in – just for fun. Following Terry’s videos, 
sew up a few blocks as you are making other projects. Sew up 
a project of any size during the year and share it during the 
“Sharing” presentation at any guild meeting this year. 

TIP: The scrap blocks can be made using Bonnie Hunter’s 
“Leaders and Enders” technique while sewing a bigger quilt 
project. Learn more from Bonnie’s blog: https://
quiltville.blogspot.com/2005/06/leaders-enders-whys-and-
hows.html  

SEE MORE! During September’s meeting Jan Krentz and 
other guild members will share a few of their color wash scrap 
block projects for inspiration. 

Happy Autumn! We will see each other at September’s 
meeting! 

Slash Your Scraps! 
Free self-directed scrap blocks and YouTube Video 

Birthdays 

Sew Hungry 
Third Wednesday of Each Month 

September’s Sew Hungry will be held on September 20, 
2023 at 11:00 a.m.  Please meet us at the Broken Yolk, in 
Carmel Mtn. Ranch [11630 Carmel Mountain Rd., San 
Diego, CA 92128] for an opportunity to get to know your 
fellow guild members. 

Jan L                                                                              July 1 
Patricia F                                                                     July 14  
Liz B                                                                             July 15  
Deborah T                                                                   July 23   
Lynn O                                                                         July 26  
Shelly G                                                                     August 2    
Sue B                                                                         August 3  
Yvonne G                                                                  August 4   
Nancy H                                                                    August 5  
Gloria M                                                                    August 8   
Karen B                                                                   August 10  
Iris W                                                                      August 12  
Nadya W                                                                 August 15 
Crystal S                                                                  August 16  
Michael D                                                                August 23  
Loretta S                                                                 August 31 
Jean H                                                                 September 5  
Carol G                                                                September 8  
Robyn P                                                            September 13   
Ed E                                                                   September 14 
Pat W                                                                September 17 
Nancy K                                                            September 20  
Hope C                                                               September 25  
Ellen P                                                               September 26  
Jerre M                                                              September 28  
Peggy C                                                             September 29     



 

 

Membership 
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SEPTEMBER IS A GREAT TIME TO RENEW 
YOUR MEMBERSHIP! 

Friendship currently has 51 renewed members for the 2023-
2024 year.  Remember to bring your application form and 
dues if you have not yet renewed for the 2023-2024 year.  
The membership form can be found on the website and we 
will have some at the door.  Friendship’s dues remain at $55.  
Thank you for supporting the guild! 

Loretta Stuart-Edgerton                                                            
Candy Mittag                                                                                     
Membership Chairs 

AccuQuilt Go Cutter 

Invite a Friend for a Free Visit 

Are you aware that the Guild has a Go-Cutter.  As a Guild 
member, you can check out the Go-Cutter at any time.  A 
$50 deposit is required, but your check will be returned 
upon drop-off of the cutter and/or dies. 

Gingham Dog #55064 Ribbon Twist #5505 

Calico Cat #55065  Clam Shell 8” #55436 

Baby, Baby #55037  Equilateral Triangle 4 1/2” #55429 

Lullaby #55038  Go! Baby, Baby (duck/teddy bear) 55037 

Feathers #55008  Gingerbread Cookie #55862 

JOY #55307  5” square #55010 

Rag Square 8 1/2” #55013 Western Medley #55227 

7” Drunkard’s Path #55034 Nautical Medley #55497 

2 1/2” Strip #55014  Local Color by Bill Ker #55452 

4,5,7,8” Circles #55462 1 1/2, 1 3/4, 2 1/4, 2 1/2” Circles 55155 

10” Square #55451  Crazy Quilt 6” #55226 

Daisy #55327  Dancing Umbrella #55178 

 

To pickup the Go-Cutter and/or the dies, please contact 
Colleen McCune via email at colleen.sandiego@gmail.com or 
via phone or text at (858) 722-6079. 

Get a JUMP on your holiday projects! 

 

Update to Facebook/Online Policy 

Friendship Quilt Guild is concerned about everyone’s privacy.  
Concerns have been expressed by members regarding their 
digital imprint.  In an effort to address these issues, the Guild 
will not include any individual’s name along with their 
picture, whether it be in the newsletter, Facebook, etc.   In 
our Birthday section, we will list only your first name and last 
initial.   Should you have any additional concerns, please 
contact a board member.   



 

 

Swaps 

Nancy Kuelbs—Chairperson 

It is wonderful to anticipate gathering with everyone  for 
our first meeting of the upcoming guild year.  My name is 
Nancy Kuelbs and I am the new chair for the Friendship 
Quilter’s Swaps. I am looking forward to a year of “quilty” 
swaps and exchanges. 

For our first swap, which will take place at the October 
meeting, we will start with something small: a pincushion.  

There are so many great designs and techniques that work 
well for sewing smalls and I will have more details at the 
September meeting for anyone who would like to join us! 

Happy Quilting! 

Sophia Browning—Chairperson 

Welcome back everyone!  This year at each meeting we are 

going to have a fat quarter exchange and then raffle off the 

fat quarters we collect at that meeting.  Each month will 

have a theme for patterned prints and a color of the month 

for solids/reads as solids, but all fat quarters are welcome!   

Bring a fat quarter (or two, or three!) and receive an entry to 

the raffle for each fat quarter you bring.  To kick things off, 

in honor of the summer holidays and our first meeting on 

September 11, the pattern of the month is “Patriotic.” And, 

as Barbie is the big film of the summer, the color of the 

month is **Pink**.  So, bring your patriotic prints: your 

reds, whites, and blues; stars and stripes; and fireworks! And 

bring your solid pinks, peaches, corals, and fuchsias!  Or 

anything extra from your stash!  See you there!  
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Fat Quarter Exchange  



 

 

                        MONTH AT A GLANCE 

September 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 10:00 

Sit N Sew     

Philanthropy  

2 

3 4 5   10:00 Quilty 

Pleasures/Ramona 

6:30 Board Mtg 

6 7 8 9 

10 11 

4:30 Dinner with the 

Speaker/Miguels  

6:30 Guild Mtg. 

12 

 

13 14 15 16 10:00       

Sit N Sew          

Philanthropy 

17 18 19 20 

11:00               
Sew Hungry          

Broken Yolk 

21 

 

22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

October 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 10:00 Quilty 
Pleasures/

Ramona 

4 5 6     10:00       

Sit N Sew 

Philanthropy  

7 

8 9 

6:30 Guild Mtg 

10’ 

 

11 12 13  Quilt Retreat 

@ Vina de 

Lestonnac 

14  Quilt Retreat 
@ Vina de 

Lestonnac 

15  Quilt Retreat 
@ Vina de 

Lestonnac 

16 

 

17 18 

11:00               
Sew Hungry          

19    

 

20 21   10:00       
Sit N Sew            

Philanthropy  

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     
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Becky Reding—Chairperson 

Article By: Pat Howell Schmidt 

Our annual July 4th Quilt Show at Templars Hall in Old 
Poway Park was again a great success! We had many 
creative, colorful, humorous, patriotic and well-made quilts 
for the community to come and enjoy. I love to see the joy 
in the faces of all ages and the delight they receive from 
their visual enjoyment in the guild’s sewn creations. 

It is hard to believe but we had over 500 people come 
through our quilt show.   (Pictures from the show are on 
page 13) 

Becky Reding and I would like to thank all the MANY 
volunteers who put in hours to help set up all the quilts on 
quilt hangers, work the quilt show in several positions and 
then carefully take the quilts down. There was much to be 
done prior to the show also. We cannot have a quilt show 
and have it be so successful and so beautifully displayed 
without our members’ help, so THANK YOU again!  And to 
those who loaned their quilts to be displayed, we really 
appreciate you! 

Start thinking of what quilt you want to submit next July 
4th!  Start working on your UFOs and participate in Just 
Get It Done and maybe a finished quilt will encourage you 
to participate next year.  

Much appreciation, Pat  

4th of July Quilt Show Treasurer’s Report  

Programs and Workshops 

June 1, 2023—June 30, 2023 

Beginning Balance                                                       16362.90 

Income 

Party                                                                                   92.00 

Luau                                                                                    30.00 

Membership                                                                      165.00 

Total Income                                                                     287.00 

Expenses 

Programs                                                                           316.00 

Retreat                                                                              636.19 

Website                                                                             119.88 

Party                                                                                 672.01 

Luau Refund                                                                      30.00 

Party Refund                                                                     23.00 

Total Expenses                                                               1797.08 

Ending Balance                                                            14852.82 

Karen Schwartz—Programs Chairperson 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable summer and managed to stay cool.  Welcome to a new year of Programs!  We have  
exciting and entertaining Speakers and Workshops planned for the 2023-2024 year.  I hope to see everyone at the meetings. 
We have three Workshops planned that will be held at Paradise Sewing in Poway.  The fee for a workshop is $45 for Guild 
members and $55 for non-members. 

We gather and welcome our speakers with dinner prior to the meetings at 4:30 at Miguel's Cocina in 4S Ranch.  All members 
are welcome. It's a fun time to socialize and get to know the speaker. Although our September speaker is virtual, we will have 
a welcome back dinner prior to the September 11, 2023 meeting on September 11 at 4:30.  The program will only be available 
at the meeting, not at home. 

Below is the schedule of Programs, Workshops and Parties for the year and important locations and addresses. For more 
information and description of speakers and workshops please see our website: friendshipquilterssd.org. 

 

September 11, 2023  Speaker: Patricia Belyea      The Alluring World of Japanese Yukata Quilts 

October 9, 2023   Demos and Desserts Member Demonstrations      

November 14, 2023  Speaker : Marjan Kluepful     Evolution of an Art Quilter                                        
November 15, 2023  Workshop: Shimmering, Sparkling Dragonflies                                                                                      

December (TBD)  Christmas Party                                                                                                                                       

January 8, 2024   Speaker: Carolina Moore     My Favorite Notions                                          

 

(Programs continued on following page) 
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Programs (continued) 

 

February 12, 2024  Speaker: Jenny Lyon     Quilting is a Contact Sport                               
February 13, 2024  Workshop: Julienne Pillow                                                                                                                  

March 11, 2024   Philanthropy                                                                                                   

(April 8, 2024   Speaker: Sandy Corbin     Lets Talk Borders                                               

May 8, 2024   Speaker: Wendy Mathson    Designing with Storm at Sea/Snail Trail Blocks 
May 9, 2024   Workshop Designing Storm at Sea/ Snail Trail                                                                                                                         
   with Wendy's Trimplates    

June (TBD)   End of Year Party  

Addresses at a Glance for Guild Events 

MEETING LOCATION  
  
Incarnation Lutheran Church 
16889 Espola Road 
Poway CA 92064 
858-487-2225 
Website: godamongus.us  
 
SPEAKER DINNER LOCATION 
 
Miguel’s Cocina 
10514 Craftsman Way 
San Diego CA  
858-924 9200 
Website: miguels-cocina.com 
 
WORKSHOP LOCATION 
 
Paradise Sewing 
13242 Poway Road 
Poway CA 92064 
858-679-9808 
Website: paradisesewing.com 
 
 
PHILANTHROPY SIT & SEW 
 
Quilters Paradise 
304 Enterprise St. ## 
Escondido CA 92029 
760-738-9677 
Website: quiltersparadiseesc.com 
 
 
 
 
 

PARTY LOCATION 
 
Hamburger Factory 
14122 Midland Road 
Poway CA 92064 
858-486-4575 
Website hamburgerfactory.com 
 
“QUILTY” PLEASURES 
 
My Happy Place Quilt Shop 
2405 Main Street #4 
Ramona CA 92065 
760-654-3060 
Website: info@myhappyplacequiltshop.com 
 
BOARD MEETINGS 
 
Halycon Realty 
14282 Danielson 
Poway CA 92064 
858-243-5304 
Website: halyconca.com 
 
 
SEW HUNGRY 
 
Broken Yolk 
11630 Carmel Mountain Rd. 
San Diego, CA 92128 
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Page 1 

 
Friendship Quilters’ 

4th of July Quilt Show 
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Friendship Quilters of  San Diego meets at  

Incarnation Lutheran Church  
16889 Espola Rd. 
Poway CA 92064 

 

Page 15 

Want to Place an Add in the Newsletter? 

SIZE RATE FOR A FULL YEAR Sept-June 

 

business card    $6  One Issue                $50 full year 

1/4 page            $8  One Issue                 $65 full year 

1/3 page            $9  One Issue                 $70 full year 

1/2                    $10  One Issue                $75 full year 

full page           $12 One Issue                $80 full year 
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